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Investigative Activity: Evidence Submitted to Lab  

Activity Date:   January 20, 2022 

Activity Location:  BCI - Richfield 

Authoring Agent:  SA Matthew Armstrong #146  

 

Narrative: 

 

On January 20, 2022, Ohio Bureau of Criminal Investigation (BCI) Special Agent (SA) Matthew 

Armstrong submitted items to the BCI Laboratory for an analysis. The following 21 items were 

submitted: 

• Smith & Wesson M&P 40, SN: NJM0654 (Matrix Evidence Item #19) 

• Smith & Wesson M&P 9, SN: HMU4213 (Matrix Evidence Item #21) 

• Smith & Wesson M&P 45, SN: DVY9139 (Matrix Evidence Item #22) 

• Charles Daly AR12S SN:20CH-05227 (Matrix Evidence Item #24) 

• Mossberg 590 SN: V1151482 (Matrix Evidence Item #28) 

• Ruger AR-556 SN: 853-79714, with Drum Magazine and one cartridge from chamber 

(Matrix Evidence Item #27) 

• 55 fired cartridge cases - .223 (Matrix Evidence Item #29) 

• Glock, Inc. Model 17, SN: (Matrix Evidence Item #45) 

• Fired projectile from North Fence (Matrix Evidence Item #38) 

• Five Projectiles (Matrix Evidence Items #53 - #57) 

• Seven fired 9mm cartridge cases (Matrix Evidence Items #1 - #7) 

The analysis requested was to determine if the Glock firearm collected from Officer Huber fired 

the recovered projectiles and the submitted 9mm cartridge casings collected at the scene. 

Operability testing was requested for each submitted firearm, and NIBIN entries were requested 

for all the firearms except for the officer’s weapon. There were 55 fired .223 cartridge casings 

submitted to determine if they were capable of being fired by the submitted Ruger rifle.   

Attachments: 

2022-01-20 Evidence Submission - BCI Lab 

 

 

 










